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Agenda Item:  
Letter of Support for Urban Non-Point Source & Storm Water (UNPS&SW) Construction 
Grant application for Company Woods Pond 
 
Background 
 
The Engineering Department is seeking the support of the Plan Commission and Stormwater 
Citizen Advisory Board to apply for an Urban Non-Point Source & Storm Water (UNPS&SW) 
Construction Grant from the WDNR for the Company Woods Pond Expansion project. A draft 
letter explaining the project and a map of the area is attached. 
 
 
Recommended Action 
 
Motion to authorize the Mayor to send a letter of support from the City Plan Commission and 
Citizen Advisory Board as part of the City’s WDNR grant application.  
 
 
  



 

 
 

 

 

  



 
DRAFT LETTER OF SUPPORT 

 
 
 
March 18, 2022 
 
John W. Neumeier 
City of Kaukauna Engineering Dept 
144 West Second Street, P0 Box 890 
Kaukauna, WI 54130-0890 
 
Dear Mr. Neumeier: 
 
The Plan Commission and Stormwater Citizen Advisory Board supports the City of Kaukauna’s 
desire to apply for an Urban Non-Point Source & Storm Water (UNPS&SW) Construction Grant 
from the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) for the Grignon Park Stream Bank 
Restoration project. 
 
The Fox River is a 303(d) listed water body that is impaired by non-point source pollution; it is 
listed due to both sediment and phosphorus. The primary purpose of the project is to reduce 
urban non-point source pollution prior to discharge into the Fox River by improving the existing 
wet detention basin to meet DNR standards and lowering the amount of TSS and TP 
discharged. The pond is located off of County Road Q(Hillcrest Drive). The project will also 
assist the City with NR 216 Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) Permit compliance 
and is a part of the City’s approved TMDL Action Plan. Finally, the project will allow the City to 
enhance the existing basin area with native plantings and trees. 
 
We support the DNR grant application as the grant funds will assist with MS4 Permit 
compliance and enhance both our surface water quality and our park lands. The Citizen 
Advisory Board recognizes the recreational and economic benefits provided by our waterways.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mayor Anthony J. Penterman 
Citizen Advisory Board 
 
 






